February 28, 1963

Mr. Jess J. Humes
Box 155
Wapanucka, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Humes:

Thank you for your letter urging that recommendations of anyone
to succeed the late Floyd Maytubby as of the Chickasaw
Nation be withheld until I hear from the Chickasaws

I am confident that many Chickasaws, each of whom could serve
admirably as Governor, will be recommended to me. As you per-
haps know, however, under existing law the Secretary of the In-
terior is the appointing official. Before the authority was delegated
to him, the appointment was made by the President.

1 appreciate your writing about this matter. I am hopeful that
whoever is eventually appointed as Governor of the Chickasaw
Nation will be satisfactory to a majority of the members of the
Chickasaw Tribe.

With best regards and good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,
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